NYCRP MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

February 15, 2022

Chairperson Wilhide called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. In attendance were Commissioners Andrew Kroft, Mark Wenrich, Matthew Bollinger, David Brown, Rodney Brandstedter, Larry Miller, Dennis Luckenbaugh, Nancy Brunk, Clark Craumer, Solicitor Rudolf, Diane Wales and Chief Lash. Commissioner Michael Cashman from Dover Township was absent.

After the Pledge of Allegiance, public comment was requested. Janet and Allen Costella, residents of Jackson Township spoke about the enforcement of the burning ordinance for the Township.

The minutes of the January 18, 2022 meeting were presented. A motion was made by Dennis Luckenbaugh, second by David Brown, and carried to accept the January minutes. Commissioner Mark Wenrich abstained because he was absent from the January meeting.

The Financial Report for February 2022, which includes earned interest, deposits, and withdrawals (checks written and EFT transactions), made to the Fulton Bank Checking Accounts, the Dorothy Kling Fund, and the Health Insurance Fund, was presented for approval. The Board accepted this report on a motion by Andrew Kroft, second by Clark Craumer and unanimously carried.

The Chief's Report for January 2022 was presented to the Board. A copy of this report is attached. The report was accepted on a motion by Clark Craumer, second by Nancy Brunk, and unanimously carried.

Solicitor's Report - No report given.

OLD BUSINESS

Building Discussion: Brief update on Northpoint Development LLC, requests for LERTA from Manchester Township and Central York School District

NEW BUSINESS

Swearing In of New Officers: Chairperson Wilhide swore in three new officers: Braden Brandt, Isaac Burris and Hunter Empson.

Permanent Appointment to Police Officer. Chief Lash recommended Adam Eisenhart be permanently appointed to the rank of Patrol Officer, effective March 14, 2022. On a motion by Rodney Brandstedter, second by Andrew Kroft and unanimously carried the recommendation was accepted.

Buchart Horn Professional Services Agreement: The Board reviewed the Professional Services Agreement provided by Buchart Horn. Scott Loercher and Brian Funkhouser from Buchart Horn were present to answer any questions. On a motion by David Brown, second by Dennis Luckenbaugh and unanimously carried, the Board approved the agreement.

Traffic Counters: Chief Lash proposed the purchase of two (2) Traffic Counters from JAMAR Technology in the amount of \$7,865.00 from the Technology Fund. On a motion by David Brown, second by Rodney Brandstedter and unanimously carried, the Board approved the purchase.

On a motion by Andrew Kroft, Chairperson Wilhide adjourned the meeting at 7:54 pm.

NORTHERN YORK COUNTY REGIONAL POLICE



Chief of Police

1445 East Canal Road, Dover Pennsylvania 17315 717-292-3647

February 8, 2022

TO:

Board of Commissioners

FROM: Chief David Lash

SUBJECT: Monthly Activity Report - January 2022

Below you will find a chart indicating our statistical recap for January 2022. This chart also depicts calls by municipality for January 2021.

| | Jan-21 | Jan-22 | Inc/Dec | Percent +/- |
|-------------------|--------|--------|---------|-------------|
| Conewago Twp | 227 | 201 | (26) | -11.45% |
| Dover Boro | 82 | 92 | 10 | 12.20% |
| Dover Twp | 619 | 699 | 80 | 12.92% |
| Franklin Twp | 94 | 107 | 13 | 13.83% |
| Heidelberg Twp | 70 | 82 | 12 | 17.14% |
| Jackson Twp | 233 | 258 | 25 | 10.73% |
| Manchester Twp | 637 | 623_ | (14) | -2.20% |
| Manheim Twp | 60 | 62_ | 2 | 3.33% |
| North Codorus Twp | 173 | 174 | 1 | 0.58% |
| North York Boro | 179 | 174 | (5) | -2.79% |
| Paradise Twp | 73 | 101 | 28 | 38.36% |
| NYCRPD | 2,447 | 2,573 | 126 | 5.15% |

Eight of the municipalities experienced an increase in calls for police service in January 2022 compared to January 2021. Those municipalities are Dover, Franklin, Heidelberg, Jackson, Manheim, North Codorus and Paradise Township as well Dover Borough. Three municipalities experienced a decrease in calls for police service in January 2022 compared to January 2021. Those municipalities are Conewago and Manchester Township as well as North York Borough.

In the area of traffic law enforcement, the following occurred during the month of January 2022 when compared to the month of January 2021:

Traffic citations were down from 1463 to 1200 -263
Warning cards/faulty equipment cards were down from 433 to 402 -31
Parking tickets were up from 3 to 7 +4

Proudly Serving:

Patrols conducted over 1,600 self-initiated traffic investigations during the month of January 2022. Not included in that figure are the 19 drivers arrested for Driving Under the Influence (DUI) of Drugs/Alcohol. The average BAC was .193 by volume, the lowest BAC being .146 and the highest BAC being .293 by volume.

The traffic accident summary reveals the following:

January 2021 there were 21 people injured January 2022 there were 21 people injured

January 2021 there were 18 injury accidents January 2022 there were 25 injury accidents

January 2021 there were a total of 148 accidents January 2022 there were a total of 167 accidents

During January 2022, Patrol and CID arrested 146 criminal defendants which is 24 less criminal arrests than January 2021. Of the 146 arrests, 18 were felonies, 82 were misdemeanors, and 46 were summary offenses.

Training Summary for January 2022:

January 2022

All Sworn officers are participating in MPOETC Mandatory Updates.

January 10-12, 2022:

Officers Eisenhart and Stoltzfus attended Interviewing I-V held at the ILEE Headquarters.

January 11, 2022:

Sgt McClure, Officers Govern, Martin and McCue attended Room Clearing and Ballistic Shield Techniques Overview held at the York County Fire School.

January 11-12, 2022:

Officer Nailor attended Current Practices in Crime Scene Processing held at the York County Law Enforcement Center.

January 16, 2022:

Cpl Snyder and Officer Eisenhart attended Trauma Informed Care Training held at the York County Administration Building.

January 24, 2022:

Lt Anderson, Sgt Becker and Officer Englar attended Control Tactics and Use of Force Train the Trainer Course held at HACC.

January 24-25, 2022:

Officers Rolick and Rudy attended Street Survival Seminar held at the Holiday Inn Harrisburg East.